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The IALL Scholarships Committee administers funds made available by the Association to provide financial assistance for law librarians otherwise unable to take advantage of its educational programmes.
The current members of the Committee are the President (Jules Winterton), the immediate past President (Holger Knudsen), the Secretary (Ann Morrison), and the Chair (Jarka Looks).

The main scheme at present in operation is the provision of professional development bursaries to assist in attending the annual conference of the Association.  The guidelines for selection are posted on the IALL web site. The guidelines give the Committee some discretion as to number and amount of awards. The Committee is in contact via e-mail as required.

In accordance with a decision, made in St. Petersburg in 2006, by the Board of Directors of the IALL, the committee has devised and set up a new placement and internships programme. It will be administered by the committee. Details can be found on IALL’s web page.
For 2006-2007, the Committee reports the following: 
1.  The Board voted a budget of US$ 4,500 for the year 2006-07.
2.  The conference scholarships were advertised in mid-March on the IALL web site and numerous e-lists with the assistance of Lyonette Louis-Jacques. The closing date was June 22, 2007. This continued the practice implementing a decision of the Board to advertise and close applications earlier. 

3.  There were eight applications (12 in 2006, 18 in 2005, 9 in 2004 and 18 in 2003). The applicants came from Australia - 1; Canada - 1; England - 1; India - 1; Puerto Rico - 1; USA -  3.

4. Applicants from England, Puerto Rico, and the USA were selected:
- Ms. Sarah Spells from the Library of the School of Oriental Studies, University of London

- Ms. Elena González from the Law Library of the Ministry of Justice in San Juan, Puerto Rico
- Ms. Julienne Grant from the Law Library of the Loyola University School of Law, Chicago. 
The committee decided in favour of colleagues who, through their work, have some affiliation to the Indian legal system.
5. The committee also granted a waiver of the entrance fees without other additional financial assistance to Veeresh Hanchinal from Mumbai.

Over the past years, the scholarship programme has proved to be an extremely useful, and welcome, means to allow promising colleagues gain a contact with foreign, international, and comparative law librarianship and thus to enable them to get involved in international net​working in the true sense of the word.

In the coming year, the Committee looks forward to continuing the scholarship programme and to administering the scheme to allow financial assistance for placements.

Deadline for applications for the Course in Puerto Rico will be May 15, 2008.
For the Chair:
Holger Knudsen
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